Montauk Manor Board of Managers

Saturday, May 4, 2019
Montauk Manor
9:30am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Don Kershan, Kathleen Mize, William Skody, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager, Galina Kaloyanova, Controller
Absent: Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Claire Ratusch, Secretary
Meeting called to order at 9:55am
President – Lou Federico
Legal- Legal bills totaling $8,197.50 for the months of March and April 2019.

Motion to approve legal bills in the amount of $8,197.50 was made by Kathleen Mize, seconded by Don Kershan. 

VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Chart Check – On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balance in the construction account as of 5/04/2019 is $472,330.16.
LaFine Update – The restaurant lease which expires February 2020 was discussed. 

Condominium Sales/Lease Application –The Condominium Sales Application Package and Lease Application for leases over 30 days have been updated by our attorney. 

Motion to approve new Condominium Sales and Lease Applications, and Leases (over 30 days), effective June 1st, 2019, subject to credit and background check, made by Kathleen Mize, seconded by Jerry Simunek. 
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
Don discussed the need to continue the exterior building maintenance on a regular schedule each year along with a construction project.  Currently the front of the building is being power washed, wood trim caulked and painted, stucco repaired and painted, bricks sealed and re-pointing as needed.
The next construction project will include the repair of the tower, roof area around the tower and east side of the building.  This project has been postponed over the years due to the cost.  To cover the cost of this project it will require an increase to the budget of approximately 2%.  

Rental Report – Jerry Simunek
As previously reported, the attorney for the Manor has re-worded the existing Rental Agreement to make it more sustainable should there be a legal challenge.

Despite the lack of cooperation we have been experiencing with LaFine, Janice and her staff were able to re-establish Murder Mystery and sell out.  Also the rental revenue in the off season, November through March, went up to 14.4%.
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The homeowners who were not able to complete their Five Year Plan renovations by the deadline have been placed in a “Basic” rotation, which means they will not be rented until all others in their category are rented unless requested.  Work is not permitted May through October but will resume in the fall.  The Board discussed additional incentives beyond being in the basic rotation.  All options discussed have pitfalls.  The status will remain through the summer season.
The Board approved Keurig coffeemakers for each rental unit.  The exact model has not yet been determined.  The better ones, 8-10 cups are larger than our current drip models, the smaller one is inconvenient since you have to add water after each cup.  Jerry will meet with Janice and Berqui to pick a model to recommend to the Board.  They will be paid by the Rental Program, not the homeowner. 

General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel
The NEST and Honeywell thermostats have been both proved to be easily deprogrammed and difficult to properly re-program.  For the time being, we are staying with the existing manual thermostats.
STP – Seasonally Maintenance:

Install and calibrate VFD for STP aeration system

Leaching fields – remove solids/sand from leaching fields to provide adequate drainage
Treasurer’s Report – Galina Kaloyanova 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 5/04/2019
Condo

Operating BNB 

$            69,134
Major Construction 

  
472,330
STP Operating



797,526 

Total



         1,338,990
Rental

Operating BNB

   $        710,618
STP- CD Apple Bank


 125,287
Total




 835,905
New Business 

New modern room phones have been approved for all units.  They will be required in the rental units and an option for homeowners not in the rental program.  The phones will be paid for by the condominium.  An installation date has not yet been finalized.
Meeting Adjourned at 3:00pm

